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THE ARTISTS   

THE ARIANNA STRING QUARTET   

Hailed for their outstanding musicianship, the Arianna String Quartet 
has firmly established itself as one of Americas finest chamber 
ensembles. Formed in 1992, they garnered national attention by winning 
the Grand Prize in the 1994 Fischoff Chamber Music Competition, and 
First Prize in both the Coleman and Carmel Chamber Music Competitions. 
They were also Laureates in the 1999 Bordeaux International String 
Quartet Competition. In 2000, the members of the Arianna String Quartet 
were appointed to the faculty at the University of Missouri-St. Louis 
as Artist Teachers and Quartet-in-Residence, and were recently named 
Associate Professors of Music.   

The Arianna String Quartet has been featured in concerts at the 
Spoleto, Banff and Strings in the Mountains festivals.  

They were Ensemble-in-Residence at the Tanglewood Music Center, and 
were invited by Isaac Stern to perform in his first ever Carnegie Hall 
master classes.  

The Arianna Quartet has concertized throughout the United States, 
Mexico, Japan, Canada and France, including critically acclaimed 
performances at Orchestra Hall in Chicago and Tokyos Suntory Hall. They 



have collaborated with artists such as Gilbert Kalish, Bernard 
Greenhouse, Richard Stoltzman, and members of the Vermeer Quartet, 
Tokyo Quartet, and Cleveland Quartet. The Arianna Quartet has recorded 
for the Centaur, Albany, and Urtext classical labels.  

AMADI AZIKIWE, VIOLA  

Amadi Azikiwe, violist, has been heard in recital in major cities 
throughout the United State. In recent seasons, Mr. Azikiwe was a guest 
of the Chamber Music Society of Lincoln Center at Alice Tully Hall and 
at the Kennedy Center. He has also appeared in recital at the Piccolo 
Spoleto Festival in Charleston, on the Discovery recital series in La 
Jolla, as guest artist at the 1993 International Viola Congress, and at 
the American Academy of Arts and Sciences.  

Among Mr. Azikiwe s prizes and awards are those from the New York 
Philharmonic, Concert Artists Guild, the North Carolina Symphony, and 
the National Society of Arts and Letters. He has also appeared in 
concert with the Chicago Chamber Musicians, the Chester, Miro, St. 
Lawrence, Anderson, Arianna, Harrington and Corigliano quartets.  

He has also been a member of the Concertante Chamber Players and is a 
member of Innuendo, a group comprised of members of the Boston and 
Pittsburgh Symphonies and also performs with the Ritz Chamber Players. 
Mr. Azikiwe is on the faculty of James Madison University while 
maintaining his active performing schedule, Mr. Azikiwe is the Music 
Director of the Harlem Symphony Orchestra.  



PROGRAM  

STRING QUARTET IN G MAJOR, OPUS 18 # 2        Ludwig van Beethoven 
(1798-1800)                                         (1770-1827)  

Allegro 

Adagio cantabile  

Scherzo: Allegro  

Allegro molto quasi presto  

(This is the 17th performance of the Quartet at Music Mountain)  

STRING QUARTET # 3 IN A MINOR,                Ernst von Dohnanyi  

OPUS 33, (1926                                     (1877-1960)  

Allegro agitato e appassionato  

Andante religioso con variazioni  

Vivace giocoso  

(This is the 2nd performance of this Quartet at Music Mountain)  

INTERMISSION 

VIOLA QUINTET IN G MAJOR,                 Johannes Brahms  

Opus 111 (1890)                                (1833-1897)  

Allegro non troppo, ma con brio  

Adagio  

Un poco Allegretto  

Vivace ma non troppo presto  

 (The is the 14th performance of the Brahms Viola Quintet at Music 
Mountain)  

  

************  

  

  



PROGRAM NOTES  

STRING QUARTET IN G MAJOR, OPUS 18 # 2  

By Ludwig van Beethoven (1770-1827)  

The G Major, the briefest and seemingly least ambitious quartet of Opus 
18, emerges as a charming and witty work, very close in style and 
temperament to the best examples of 18th century Rococco chamber music. 
Despite its apparent light, happy character, many musicians consider it 
to be one of the most difficult of all Beethoven quartets to perform. 
Beethoven's notebooks reveal the lightness was achieved only after a 
lengthy and arduous struggle, covering thirty-two notebook pages, to 
blend many disparate elements into a smooth, artistic creation.  

The G Major Quartet was first performed at Music Mountain by the Gordon 
String Quartet on July 30, 1933  

 

STRING QUARTET # 3 IN A MINOR, OPUS 33  

By Ernst von Dohnanyi (1877-1960)   

Dohnanyi is described by the Grove Dictionary of Music as rank(ing) 
among the greatest pianists of all time. Above all, his tone 
production, his complete understanding of music and the size and choice 
of his repertory made him unique in his time.  

Among his pioneering achievements were the performance of all Beethoven 
piano works in 1920 and that of all 27 Mozart piano concertos in 1941. 
His recordings which are musically quite wonderful, present the 
extraordinary glories of the Romantic pianist. He was also a celebrated 
teacher with a long list of very successful students, including Georg 
Solti and Geza Anda. Dohnanyi survived the war in Hungary, although 
with great difficulty, reportedly helping Jewish musicians survive. As 
the music director of the Budapest Philharmonic, Dohnanyi promoted the 
music of Bartok, Kodaly and others of his compatriots. He left Hungary 
in 1944 when life became impossible under the Communist regime and by 
1949 had settled in the United States. He became the Composer in 
Residence at Florida State University in Tallahassee, a post he held 
until his death. His works are in a Brahmsian style, very much tied to 
the 19th Century romantics and with Lisztian virtuosity and ingenious 
thematic transformation. Among his compositions are two symphonies 
(1901, 1944), two piano concertos (1898, 1947), two piano quintets 
(1895, 1914), two violin concertos (1915, 1950) and the popular 
Variations on a Nursery Song for piano and orchestra (1914). He also 
wrote three string quartets (1899, 1906, 1926.) It is the final one, 
Opus 33, that is being played today in only its second performance at 
Music Mountain.  

The A minor Quartet was first performed at Music Mountain on July 21, 
1940 by the Gordon String Quartet, during the composer’s lifetime.  



  

VIOLA QUINTET IN G MAJOR, OPUS 111  

By Johannes Brahms (1833-1897)  

Brahms wrote two viola quintets: the F Major, Opus 88 and the one you 
will hear today, the G Major, Opus 111. Interestingly, they were both 
written during Brahms annual summer retreat to Bad Ischl in upper 
Austria, although with 8 years separating them.   

Although Brahms said of this piece: You can bid farewell to my music 
because it is certainly time to leave off...and I have worked enough; 
now it is time for the young folks to take over. The Quintet gives no 
impression that it was written by a man ready to end his career. The 
music is strong, zestful and affirmative if somewhat reflective and 
nostalgic in the middle movements. But, all in all, it is very 
Brahmsian and could not be mistaken for the work of any other composer.  

The Quintet was first played in Vienna to great acclaim by the Rose 
Quartet on November 11, 1890. The Quintets first performance at Music 
Mountain was on September 14, 1940 performed by the Gordon String 
Quartet with Albert Spalding playing first violin and Jacques Gordon 
playing viola.  

 


